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 Dear Parents, Carers and Children, 

We have made a great start to the half term.  

Years 3, 4 and 5 are enjoying their swimming sessions at St Annes pool. Chloe from AFC has 

joined us on Thursday and Fridays. She is working with children at lunchtimes and after school 

and supporting staff in PE lessons.  

During some PE lessons KS2 children will be using hockey sticks and balls to support their learn-

ing and develop fundamental skills. This can pose a mouth injury risk. The school seeks to ad-

here to protecting its students by following guidance from sports governing bodies about mak-

ing the importance of wearing of mouth guards known to all pupils and parents. We refer to 

Safe Practice in Physical Education (2020) handbook, which state that: Mouth guards are rec-

ommended for hockey at all levels of participation.  If you wish for your child to wear a mouth 

guard, please ensure these are brought to school and return home for cleaning on PE days. It is 

recommended that a type or style of mouth guard is advised for parents, by either themselves 

or their child’s qualified dentist, wherever possible. Teachers and coaches are not qualified to 

assess the quality and standard of a mouth guard. This remains the responsibility of the parent 

and/or guardian. A child without a guard will still be able to fully take part in PE lessons as the 

safety points are explicitly taught and dynamic risk assessments take part throughout the les-

son. This information will be included in our PE and Uniform policy.  

Elder Class have begun their work to become playground leaders with Lee Cadwallader from 

Fylde and Wyre Sport Partnership. They have some brilliant ideas and are going to be great 

leaders.  

Elder Class are also enjoying their lessons with James Bovenizer from The Faith mission. They are 

‘walking’ through the Old Testament and have learnt lots of new information.  

This afternoon Dr Roberts came to renew our planters with the help of some of the children – 

we are looking forward to seeing the daffodils grow over the spring.  

 

Every child has decorated their own poppy this week and we have used them in our Remem-

brance worship this afternoon. These will now be used to make wreaths to lay in church during 

Treales Praise this Sunday. Children have learnt a new song and we have recorded this to be 

played in the service.  
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Friends of Treales News 

What a busy start to this half term! 

The Light Party was a huge success and the children 

and adults all got stuck in to crafts and running 

around in the dark with glow sticks! 
 

The fireworks, generously hosted by Pete Marquis,   

truly were the best in town! It cannot go unmen-

tioned the huge role this event plays in our fundraising 

efforts to support school. This year we raised a huge 

£2489! Thank you to everyone who helped man the gates 

and sell drinks, along with everyone who came to support 

the event! And once again, a huge, huge thank you to Pete! 
 

Thank you to everyone who donated to our Bag2School   

textile collection. We have just received cheque for £100  

following this which is a great result.   
 

If anyone is willing to help run a stall at the Christmas Fair, this 

would be hugely appreciated. It is always a lovely event to 

get everyone into the Christmas spirit, and too is a big fund-

raiser for school, so any help 

would be fantastic! 
 

 

Please use Amazon Smile and Easy Fundraising to support us when 

shopping online.  

 

 

 

We have begun to learn our nativity ‘The Amazing Advent Calendar’. Older children have received 

part of the script to being to learn and we will communicate information regarding your child’s part 

and any costume requirements next week.  

Next week we have our trip to Kirkham Grammar School for Willow and Elder Class. If you have not 

paid for a book and wish for your child to bring a book home, please pay by 9am on Monday.  

And we have also been continuing our usual learning too! 

There have been lots of absences due to illness. There seems to be a sickness bug and flu type bug in 

school affecting staff and children. Please do try to send your child to school where possible (48 

hours absence from last sickness is required) – we will always contact you if we have any concerns.  
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KEY DATES  

Sun 13th Nov  Remembrance Treales Praise, 10.45am in Church 

Mon 14th Nov  Junior Author Trip to Kirkham Grammar School  

Fri 18th Nov  Celebrating Children in Need and Non uniform (in exchange for bottle or  

    chocolates) 

Thu 1st Dec  Infant Trip to Judges’ Lodgings, Lancaster 

Thu 8th Dec   Whole School Trip to watch Sleeping Beauty at The Grand Theatre  

Thu 8th Dec  Friends of Treales Christmas Fair, 3.45pm 

Wed 14th Dec  School Nativity, 2pm and 6pm in Church  

    followed by Friends of Treales Christmas Grand Draw 

Fri 16th Dec   Close for Christmas, 2pm finish (no After School Club) 

Contact details 

bursar@treales.lancs.sch.uk (Mrs. Harling) 

head@treales.lancs.sch.uk   (Mrs Hill) 

www.trealesceprimary.org 

  I Am Mighty Awards have been presented to the following children: 

 

Well done and keep up the good work. 

W/c 31 Oct   W/c 7th Nov  

Reception Archie   Reception Clara 

Year 1 Macy  Year 1 Jack 

Year 2 Florence  Year 2 Noah 

Year 3 Alice  Year 3 Bethany-Elle 

Year 4 Oliver  Year 4 Winter 

Year 5 Willow  Year 5 Imogen 

Year 6 Daisy  Year 6 Alicia 

mailto:bursar@treales.lancs.sch.uk
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Community News 


